
 
 

Highcliffe School Student Bulletin 
 

Monday 14th – Friday 18th March 2011: Week B 

 
Thought For The Week: 

Fall seven times, stand up eight 

- Japanese Proverb 

 
School Field: Please note that the school field is still closed at break and lunch times. The improved 

weather needs to carry on for longer before the field is fit to take the usage by the school at breaks and 

lunches. Notices will be sent out when the field is re-opened. In the meantime, please keep away. 

 
Spelling Bee – Four Highcliffe Students will be participating in the Times Spelling Bee 
regional round in Southampton. They are Lauren Stevens, Emma Fletcher, Kira-Paige Jacobs 

and Amina Essalmi. It’s a nerve-wracking experience so please wish them luck! Mr Bryden. 

 

New On-Line Resources: 

Do you need help with looking for information for your homework and coursework?  We now have in school 

three new on-line resources, these are: 

Fact File – statistical information – graphs/charts on many topics – http://ff.carelpress.co.uk 

Essential Articles – current topical issues – http://carelpress.co.uk/EA 

Key Organisation – associations/groups – http://ko.carelpress.co.uk 

They can all be accessed by User Name: Highcliffe (capital H) – Password: learning 

Look out for the posters that are in all the IT rooms with this information for you to use. 

 
Student Mentors Needed – Are you in Year 11 or 12? Would you like to help Year 8 students with their 

English? We are looking for some students from Year 11 and 12 to give up one registration per week to give 

some help to Year 8 students. It’s a good opportunity to provide some help and make a difference. It is also 

an interesting item to add to your CV! Please see Mr Bryden as soon as possible for details! Thank you 

 

 
Comic Relief: 10.6 will be selling Red Noses during tutor time and at break time on 

Friday 18th March to raise money for Comic Relief. The Monster Noses will cost £1 and it 

would be really helpful if you could bring in the correct change! See you on Friday 10.6 

 
 

The Duke of Edinburgh award has its first training session after school on the 17th March 

until 6.00pm. Please make your way to Sc10 at 3.15pm ready for the session. Please bring 

coats as, unless it is raining, you will be outside for some of the session.  

Remember, this training is a compulsory part of the award. See you there! Miss Hunt and 

Miss Fellingham  

 

 



 

 

Mock Interviews: The second phase of the Year 10 Mock interview programme will 

take place on Wednesday 16th March. The feedback so far has been excellent with 

students and interviewers alike finding the process very beneficial.  One quote from a 

student was “That was awesome! Thank you”.  The Year 10’s have done themselves 

proud. We are confident that the remaining interviews will be just as positive. As a 

consequence the Library will be closed on Wednesday, except for Lunchtime. Thank 

you for your understanding with this. 

 

Ballard/Highcliffe Lecture Series: The next lecture will take place on Monday 14th March at 7.00pm, in 

the Performing Arts Centre, in Ballard School.  We will be given the opportunity to learn all about careers 

in Marketing and it promises to be very interesting. Please come along with family and friends.  

 

 

Craft Club are making ducks for Easter - Wednesday after school 3.15pm – 4.00pm 

in the Library - all welcome! 

 

 

MUSIC NOTICES 

 

Keyboard Club: A new Keyboard Club will take place on Monday lunchtimes.  It’s a chance to learn new 

pieces and play, compose some stuff and play along with others.  It starts at 1.30pm in EX2.  See you there! 

 

Monday lunchtime 1.30-2.00pm – Keyboard Club EX2 

Tuesday lunchtime 1.30 – 2.00pm – Guitar Group EX2 

Wednesday after school 3.15 – 4.00pm – Jazz Band EX3 

Thursday lunchtime 1.30 – 2.00pm – Choir (everyone!) EX2 

Thursday after school 3.10 – 4.00pm Choir (everyone!) EX3 

Friday lunchtime 1.30 – 2,00pm Theory Club (all exam groups) EX3 

 

Audio CDs of the Christmas Concert are now available to buy from the music department at a cost of 

£3.00.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

PE NOTICES 

 

Results: 

Year 10 football vs Arnewood Drew 2-2 
Year 11 Football vs BCS Won 3-1 
U18 Girls Football vs BSG Won 1-0 

Year 11 Rugby vs Priestlands Lost 12-0 
 

P.E. FIXTURES/PRACTICES 14th - 18th MARCH 2011 

 LUNCHTIME AFTER SCHOOL 

 

Monday 

 

Year 11 5 a side (SHM) 

 

Year 12 & 13 Yoga – Outside instructor. 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Year 10 & 11 Mixed Fitness 

Club in Fitness Suite (NJS) 

 

Year 7, 8 & 9 Girls’ Football Club (CFM) 

U18 Girls’ Football Club (CFM) 

Year 7 & 8 Netball vs Glenmoor (A) (LSN) 

Year 11 Football vs Twynham (A) (SHM) 

 

Wednesday 

 

 

Mixed Year 9, 10 & 11 

Badminton Club. 

 

Year 8-11 Netball Club (MWR) 

Year 7 & 8 Rugby Club 

Year 9 v 10 football (SHM) 

Year 10 – 13 Aerobics Club in the Gym with outside 

instructor. 

6th Form Revision Day 

 

Thursday 

 

Year 10 & 11 Mixed Fitness 

Club in Fitness Suite (NJS) 

 

Year 9 & 10 Girls’ Basketball 

Club (CFM) 

Year 7 Netball Club (LSN) 

Year 7 Football Club (NJS) 

Year 9 & 10/11 Netball vs Glenmoor (H) (MWR) 

Year 7 vs St Peters (H) (JDN) 

D of E 3.30pm – 6.00pm (CFM) 

 

Friday 

 

  

 

 

 

I WONDER… Does the farmer own the pollen coming from his crops? 


